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PUBLIC SUBMISSIONS ON SYDNEY GRAMMAR 
SCHOOL – WEIGALL SPORTS COMPLEX 

 

 

14 October 2021 
 
The Independent Planning Commission has received the Department of Planning, Industry & 
Environment’s whole-of-government assessment report for the proposed Weigall Sports Complex 
at Sydney Grammar School.  
 
Under state planning laws, the Commission is the consent authority for this state significant 
development application  (SSD 10421) because the Department received more than 50 ‘unique’ 
public objections to the Environmental Impact Statement during exhibition.  
 
Commissioners Peter Duncan AM and Professor Richard Mackay AM have been appointed to 
determine this SSD application. As part of their decision-making process, they’re keen to hear from 
interested individuals and/or groups.  
 
Commissioners Duncan and Mackay have access to all submissions made to the Department as part 
of its assessment process; however, if you have any new information – or have any comments 
about the Department’s assessment report or proposed conditions of consent – you’re encouraged 
to make a further submission in writing to the Commission.   
 
Submissions can be made using our online portal – www.ipcn.nsw.gov.au/have-your-say -- or via: 
 
EMAIL: ipcn@ipcn.nsw.gov.au 
 
POST:  Independent Planning Commission NSW 
             Suite 15.02, Level 15, 135 King Street 
             SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
The deadline for submission has been extended. These must now be received no later than 5pm 
AEDT on Thursday 28 October 2021.  
 
The Department’s assessment report and proposed conditions of consent can be found on our 
website: https://www.ipcn.nsw.gov.au/projects/2021/10/weigall-sports-complex-sydney-grammar-
school  
 
At the time of determination, the Commission will publish a Statement of Reasons for Decision 
which will set out how the community’s view were taken into consideration. 
 
If you have any questions about the Commission’s processes, please contact us on (02) 9383 2100.  
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